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Join us January 6 at  
8:30 and 11:00 a.m. to celebrate 

the Feast of Epiphany. 
Potluck lunch in the Fellowship Hall following the 11:00 

service. Lutheran Men are providing the main course. 

Please bring a side dish or dessert to share. 



Page 2 January 2019 

A Word from Pastor Trump 
Dear People of the Manger, 

As I write this it is the week or so before Christmas. Life around the church is very busy. 
The pageant was yesterday and all had a wonderful time. I thank all who gave of their 
time to help make it a reality. There was great fellowship shared by all around lunch and 
then the silly story about Gilligan’s Island and a group of pageant performers who land 
on the island. At the end these pageant profiteers, out to get money from unsuspecting 
good-hearted people, do put on a show. They do perform the Christmas story. It was at 
this time of course that our little “angels” and “animals” and “shepherds” came forward. 
They were cute and adorable in their outfits. Then, they discovered the manger, and the 
hay. It was not long before some straw was lifted out, and then thrown at another thespi-
an. The next thing we knew these little angels and animals were stomping around in the 
manger. If baby Jesus had been there he was in for a really tough time. I seriously doubt if as the carol says, 
“no crying he made,” not if he underwent this treatment. The children were unrelenting. We were laughing. Of 
course the irony is this: That child did come to take on the suffering of the world. He came to take on our pain 
and our hurt on the cross so that God could declare that pain and death are not the ways of God. People, like 
so many children, might callously harm him and stomp on him, but they will not have the final word. God 
would rise, out of the grave, out of the manger, so that all might know life in God. So, forgive the children. 
They knew not what they did. Merry Christmas. Happy New Year.  
 
 

Thank You! 
Thank you to all who helped make the Advent and Christmas season wonderful. Naming them would be im-
possible. Please know that every bit of volunteering and service is deeply, deeply appreciated by all! It takes a 
congregation to well, be a congregation! 

 

Ed Bruce 1/23 
Cody Jones 1/24 
Keenan Shealy 1/24  
Patsy South 1/25 
Jake Derrick 1/25 
Susan Young 1/25 
Gillian Gilmer 1/26 
Foster Hastie 1/26 
Stacey Bradley 1/28 
Lisa Player 1/28 
Claude Galarneau 1/29 

Georgia Godfrey 1/16 
Allen Semones 1/16 
Mariko Beckham 1/17 
Jessica Ray 1/17 
Darrin Player 1/18 
Jill Areheart 1/20 
Austin Parks 1/20 
Noah Trump 1/20 
Samuel Trump 1/20 
Erin Daly 1/21 
Helmut Von Schweinitz 1/21 
Adam Lautenschlager 1/22 
C. Joe Meador 1/22 

Beth Mullins 1/1 
Tara Taylor 1/5 
Paulette Hoffman 1/6 
Nathan Mullins 1/6 
John MacKenzie 1/7 
Robbie Derrick 1/8 
David Fisher 1/8 
Kaitlyn Berger 1/9 
Bryan Potts 1/10 
Pedro Robles 1/12 
Edna Wheeler 1/12 
Ella Grambow 1/14 
Barb Teusink 1/14 



Friends & Relatives 
 Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy Vickers and 

grandchild of Mike and Susan Beeler 
 Tony Ayoub, brother of Mandy Glowacki 

 Petra Blackwell, daughter of Steve and  
       Pat Blackwell  
 Maria Casey, mom of Joe Casey 

 Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

 Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

 Joe Fricker, father of Melissa Ray 

 Keith Ray, brother of Hank Ray 

 Sally Thompson, sister-in-law of Patsy South 

 Jamie Sanders, daughter of Shirley Sanders 

 Janette Gardner, aunt of Vickie Barfield 

 Phil Johnson, cousin of Vickie Barfield 

 Betsy Friedrich, served on staff 2010-2011 

 Allen Watson, brother of Chris Watson 

 Mark Bogard, cousin of Theresa Henry 

 Ernie Davis, friend of Lee Bowling 

 Jimmy Asbill, son of Shirley Swanson 

  
Members in Extended Care 
 James Baldwin, Lowman Home 

 Margie Shealy, Lowman Home   

 Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

 Marian Reeves, Lexington Extended Care 

Members with health concerns 
 Rachel Potts, undergoing cancer treatments 

 Carl Bartlett, undergoing cancer treatments 

 Linwood Swittenberg, NHC, West Columbia 

 Bobbie Bell, Parkridge 

 

Homebound 
 Sarah Cook 

 Lois Fulmer 

 Pete Cox 

Deepest Sympathy 
Our prayers are with Kimberly Von Schweinitz and the 
whole family upon the death of Kimberly's mother, 
Pauline Connelly Pierce on Saturday, December 15.  
 

Our prayers are with Jackie Lucas and family upon the 
death of her brother, Bill Swygert. 
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We Pray For... 

In memory of Ernest Walrath, given by John and Susandale Brown. 

In memory of Ernest Walrath, given by Barbara Weaver. 

In honor of Martha Ferguson, given by The Living Water Circle—WELCA. 

Lenten Devotional 

Once again this year we are asking the congregation to write devotions for our daily devotional booklet. This 
practice has proven to be one the congregation enjoys and those who choose to write have really enjoyed be-
ing a part of the process. The Holy Spirit stirs up faith in each of us when we choose to study the Word and 
respond. This year, Ash Wednesday is on March 6 so the devotional passages will be due on February 17. 
Please consider being a part of this even if you’ve never participated in the past. Please let Sandra Holland 
know if you are willing to write a devotional and she will assign you a verse. 
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YOUTH, MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

 
7th - 12th Grade Youth 
Sunday, January 13 - 4:00-6:00 p.m. 
High School Discipleship (at Beth and Nathan Mullins’ home) and 
Confirmation Class at the church. 

Sunday, January 27 - 9:30 a.m. 
Confirmation Class during Sunday School. 
12:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m. - GWOH (Gods Work Our Hands) project and lunch. 
Plans are still being formed for this service day, but we will meet right after 
church and help someone in need. Watch for details. 

Youth Ski Trip 

The Youth Ski Trip will be held the weekend of February 15-17. If kids who are 
interested in going have Monday, February 18, off for President's Day, we may leave 
on Saturday morning and come home on Monday afternoon. Please let Sandra 
know as soon as possible if you are interested in joining us. The cost for the week-
end will be $70 plus the cost of skiing or tubing and a couple of meals. Scholarships 
are available and there are discounts for families sending more than one child. 

W.O.W 2019 - June 9-14 
If you are interested in going to W.O.W. in Knoxville, TN,  this year, please let Sandra 

know as soon as possible so we can make sure to reserve enough spaces. This event is 

open to current 7th-12th grade youth. 

Cost for the week is $329 per person but each person will only pay a total of 

$200. A deposit of $100 (non-refundable) is due by Sunday, January 13 to register 

and an additional $100 is due by May 1. St. Andrew’s Youth Mission Fund will pay the 

remainder of the costs ($129). If more than one youth in the same family is going, the 

2nd youth pays 50% of the cost. 

The Little Lutherans will begin the New Year with a family outing 

to Brussell's Gymnastics on Saturday January 26th, 6-7:30 p.m. 

We ask that you donate $5 per child who plays in the gym. 

Brussell's Gym is located at 1674 Lake Murray Blvd.   

Come join the Little Lutherans as they grow 

 in faith and fellowship.    



Greetings and welcome to a  

WELCA New Year! 

 
Regular meetings will be delayed one week.  The January dates are as follows: 

Agape Circle--Wednesday, January 9, 10 a.m. in the church Parlor. 
The Living Water Circle--Thursday, January 10, 10:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

 
The Camp Kinard Retreat dates are February 8-9, 2019. All are encouraged to attend.  

You will receive full information prior to our meeting dates, with the exciting details.  
 

New WELCA officers/leaders will be presented before the congregation on Sunday, January 13. 
May God bless our leadership and help us all to love and support every effort.   

 
Remember—"The idea is not that we do work for God, but that we are loyal to Him that He can do His work 

through us."--Oswald Chambers --My Utmost for His Highest  
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Groups 

All Booked Up 

Date: Friday, January 18 at 7:00 p.m. 
All Booked Up is a book club for all ladies of St. Andrew’s to attend. If you are 
interested in being a part of this group or would like more information, please 
contact Jenny Land at (803) 741-4641. 

In the Meantime 
In The Meantime will meet on  January 27  at 5:30 at the Hunter Gatherer Hanger, near Owens Airport. 

Join us for fun, fellowship and discussion. This event is for adults of all ages! Please join us! 

The Mission of the Men at St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church is to find community among one another, support 

one another along our journeys of Faith, and to share our resources, talents, and abilities in the mission of 

our congregation. 

Please join the Lutheran Men for faith and fellowship on January 8, 2019, at 6:30 p.m. in the fellowship hall 

for dinner. All men are welcomed to join us. Please bring a friend or bring your child...we will have a chil-

dren's table as well. If it's your first dinner with us (or first one in a long time) then dinner is on us! We typi-

cally ask for a $5 donation for dinner. Our meal will be hosted by Steve Slice (and he's a pretty good cook). 

Come join us to break some bread and some chops as we share our Faith Journeys and find ways to support 

our congregation.  

Lutheran Men 
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Lutheran Men’s Annual Christmas Dinner 

Youth Lights at the Zoo 
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Caroling to the Homebound 

A Gilligan’s Island Christmas Pageant 

This year, the animals 

were so excited about the 

birth of baby Jesus that 

they decided to get into the 

manger. A hay fight began 

a short time after... 
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Reformation Sunday 

Advent Day 
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HOMEWORKS 2018 
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Education 
DISCIPLES’ BIBLE STUDY  
We will resume on January 7 and will be starting the GOSPEL OF LUKE. This is the Gospel that will be 
primarily used during this liturgical year (Year C). Come and journey with us! Mondays, at 11:00 a.m. or 
Wednesdays at 5:30 p.m. ALL ARE WELCOME! 

RETIRED AND RESTLESS  
Meets 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 11:00 a.m. 

CONNECTIONS SUNDAY SCHOOL  - We will be continuing our discussion and study of the Refugee 
Crisis in our world.  This is a curriculum developed by the ELCA and meant to promote meaningful 
discussion.  Join us.  
 

New Adult Sunday School Class 
Beginning in January, we will offer a new class at 9:45 a.m. on Sundays. As we kick-off this class, we will use 
Ted Talks to foster discussion of issues of parenting in relationship to our faith, but anyone is welcome to join 
us. We will meet in the Conference Room. If you have questions or suggestions, please contact Sandra 
Holland.  

Adult Sunday School 

 

Mark Your Calendars: Financial Peace Class  

February 10- April 2, 2019 
Sunday mornings from 9-10:30 a.m.  

in the SALC Conference Room  
Childcare will be available. 

What is Financial Peace University?  

This class is designed for anyone who wants to do a better job with 
money, from the person who is struggling to make ends meet to the 
person who has excess income and has accumulated significant 
assets. St. Andrew’s Lutheran will be offering Financial Peace 
University starting on February 10 and going for 9 weeks though 
April 2. The class will meet weekly and run from 9-10:30 a.m. on 
Sunday mornings in the conference room.  

Questions? Contact Ron Walrath at ronwalrath@gmail.com or  
803-553-4991 or Sandra Holland at sholland@salutheran.com 
The cost of this course is $129.99. Scholarships are available.  
 
To register, go to salutheran.com. 
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Council Highlights 

 Tom Henry called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. 

 The devotion was led by Phillip Jenkins. 

 Minutes of the November 2018 meeting were approved. 

 Pastor Trump’s and Deacon Holland’s reports were accepted as distributed.  

 Finance:  Giving for November was $9,285 more than actual expenses and $3,500 more than budgeted expenses. YTD 

giving through November 30 was $4,317 less than actual expenses and $24,021 less than budgeted expenses. Pastor Trump 

noted that this report does not reflect a payment for S.C. Synod apportionment made after the report was created. 

 Property: On Nov. 28, 2018, Tom Henry emailed Council members and requested a vote on replacing irreparable heating 

unit in the choir room. The motion to approve up to $5,020 from savings to pay for either tying the choir room into the 

heating unit servicing the existing office areas, or installing a mini-split system for the choir room, passed with a unani-

mous email vote. Tom Bane is reviewing options with Walker-White.  Tom Henry reported that the annual elevator inspec-

tion failed; corrective action involves installing a fire extinguisher and posting elevator maintenance records. 

 Children’s Ministry: Joe Casey reported a successful children’s trip to visit Lowman Home residents and announced 

plans for a December outing to the Saluda Shoals Christmas light show and more service projects after the first of the year. 

 Worship: The church will provide brunch after the 10 a.m. Christmas day worship service. The meal is open to all but 

planned particularly for those members of our church and of our community who may not have other plans for the day. 

 

New Business:   

 The Congregational Council’s annual overnight retreat will be Friday, Jan. 11, and Saturday, Jan. 12, at Mari Frye’s lake 

house. Staff will plan the retreat and send out details in the coming weeks.  

 Council approved a motion from the Worship Team to use $3,300 from undesignated funds to purchase the following: 3 

black cassocks and 12 white albs. 

 A set of handmade pottery communion ware that will help meet the needs of those with dietary restrictions (separating 

bread from gluten-free wafers, and wine from grape juice in the same chalice).  

 Council members re-elected Sharon Berger as Finance Secretary, Judy Venturella as Treasurer, Deborah Slice as Secretary, 

Tom Henry to serve as Council President, and Tom Bane as Vice President for 2019. 

 Council discussed team assignments. A team volunteer sign-up board will be available in the narthex the first two Sundays 

in January. It was requested that more information about the various teams, their purposes, and activities should be com-

municated to members, and that information about team activities be fully reported and included in Council meeting agen-

das. Members agreed that it is also important to remind families that child care is available on the Sunday each month 

when many teams meet. 

 

Unfinished Business: 

 Several members of Council (Deborah Slice, Beth Mullins, Tom Henry, Paul Osmundson) expressed interest in attending 

the S.C. Synod’s Leadership Days meeting on Thursday, Feb. 28, at Ebenezer Lutheran Church. Rostered leaders will meet 

from 2 to 5 p.m., and lay leaders will meet from 6 to 8 p.m. The topic is peacemaking in our churches and communities. 

Others interested in attending should notify Deacon Holland. 

 Tom Henry and Tom Bane continue to explore ways to improve building security. The 2019 budget does not include funds 

for upgrading security, so Council will need to identify the appropriate source of monies for equipment and/or services.  

 Jay Folk requested that Council discuss providing more funding for property maintenance, estimating that a mere two 

tenths of one percent of the value of the property is annually budgeted maintenance. 

 Pastor Trump and Tom Henry recognized the three members of Council whose terms ended this month -- Joe Casey, Sybil 

Long, and Melissa Ray – and thanked them for their service as lay leaders of St. Andrew’s. 

 Closing:  Pastor Trump led prayers for parish concerns.  
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Thank you from Kaitlyn and Michael Berger… 

If you were able to donate supplies to our service project for school closets for homeless students, we would 

like to thank you. Because of your generosity and the generosity of others, we delivered the following items 

to Lexington School District One:     

93 canned and packaged food items, 94 rolls of toilet paper, 26 rolls of paper towels, 4 containers of 

Clorox wipes, 30 bottles of shampoo/conditioner, 41 bars of soap, 8 bottles of lotion, 16 toothbrushes and 

tubes of tooth paste, 11 bags of new and gently used clothing, 19 jackets, 7 blankets, 3 pairs of socks, 22 

pairs of gloves, 9 pairs of shoes, 7 hats 

We are happy to tell you that $466.12 will also be given to Lexington School District One to purchase addi-

tional supplies. We are very thankful to WELCA for its $200 donation to the school closets! We know these 

donations will help those in need. Thank you again for sharing your hope and blessings! 

Sincerely, 

Kaitlyn & Michael Berger 

Yoga Ministry in January 

Tables of Grace 
Tables of Grace is finishing its fourth round (with a total of over 100 participating at various times). We've 
heard everyone is really enjoying it.  It is almost time to launch another round and hope that people will take 
advantage of this fun way to get to know members of our church family.  If you participated before, we will 
assume you'd like to participate again, unless you tell us otherwise. If you did not sign up before, here's your 
chance. Please let Jay or Tracy Folk know you're interested, and you'll be assigned a group which will make 
plans to meet one time in late January - March.  There will be a sign up table in the Narthex Sunday, January 
6 and 13 but you can go ahead and sign up today by emailing Tracy Folk at tracy1961@gmail.com.   

Come and join certified yoga instructors Vicky Saye Henderson, Pastor Doug Graul, and Pastor Linda Ander-

son for prayerful, spirit-filled weekly yoga classes at St. Andrew's. These all-levels classes are great for both 

those new to yoga as well as seasoned practitioners, and will incorporate mindfulness, breath, movement and 

postures.  

Wednesdays, January 9, 16, 23 and 30 

5:45-7:00 PM (75 minutes) 

All classes are FREE and designed to gently stretch and strengthen you physically, mentally, emotionally and 

spiritually. Yoga has also been found to reduce stress, anxiety, and insomnia; improve energy levels and one's 

ability to focus and feel more present; increase physical flexibility; and build community. Bring a yoga mat if 

you have one, otherwise there will be several extra mats on hand. Invite and bring a friend, family member, 

colleague or neighbor!  

Questions? Contact Vicky for more info at (803) 269-3416.  
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Annual Lutheran Men Blood Drive  

February 3, 2019 

Our goal is to save 100 lives...Every donation saves 3 lives! We need at least 34 donors. Please consider 

donating blood to the American Red Cross when the Lutheran Men host the annual blood drive on Sunday 

February 3, 2019, from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  

Donating blood will take thirty minutes to an hour. If you are an experienced donor, you can register with the 

Red Cross app or online at redcrossblood.org . Or you can email, text or call Joe Casey at 803-556-8263 or 

josephwilliamcasey@gmail.com to set up an appointment if you are a new donor. Walk-ins are welcome! 

Join a Team at St. Andrew’s! 
The following teams are our way of organizing ministry tasks in the church. Some teams meet monthly or eve-
ry other month, and others meet “as needed.” There is a nursery provided for those meeting on the second 
Sunday times. If you’d like to serve on one of these teams or learn more about it, please contact the person 
listed below for more information. 

Property  - Tom Bane bane.thomasa@gmail.com or Jay Folk jcfolk@gmail.com  

Children’s Ministry (Ministry with Children infants-6th grade) Beth Mullins Beth.Mullins@dss.sc.gov  

Education  - Georgia Godfrey pearcker@yahoo.com  

Social Ministry (Outreach and service to the community) Erin Johnson skillman.erin@gmail.com  

Worship  - Claire Birdsong claire.birdsong@palmetto health.org   

Youth (Ministry with youth grades 7-12 and college students) Susie Derrick robbieandsusie@aol.com  

Communications  - Paul Osmundson posmundson@aol.com  

Witness & Fellowship (Outreach to visitors and Social activities) Mari Frye fryemari62@gmail.com 

Stewardship (works to encourage give of time, talent and resources) Deborah Slice deborahslice@me.com 

Finance  - Phillip Jenkins phillipmjenkins@gmail.com  

Cemetery – Claire Birdsong claire.birdsong@palmetto health.org   

Nursery Volunteers Needed 
The nursery team is looking to add some new faces! If you love spending time with 
little ones from birth to 4 years old, this is the job for you! Having nursery duty 
involves spending time with some of our littlest Lutherans while they play during the 
11:00 a.m. service, as well as some special services throughout the year. Duty days 
are scheduled at the beginning of the year and the schedule will be distributed in 
January. You do not need to have children attending the nursery in order to 
participate in nursery duty! Each family is typically scheduled for about 3 duty days 
per year. If you are interested in joining this ministry or have any questions, please contact Kelly Williams at 
(315) 383-3612 or moses3611@yahoo.com. 

mailto:bane.thomasa@gmail.com
mailto:jcfolk@gmail.com
mailto:Beth.Mullins@dss.sc.gov
mailto:pearcker@yahoo.com
mailto:skillman.erin@gmail.com
mailto:robbieandsusie@aol.com
mailto:posmundson@aol.com
mailto:fryemari62@gmail.com
mailto:deborahslice@me.com
mailto:phillipmjenkins@gmail.com
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Finance 

If you give your offering to St. Andrew's regularly by using the online access and are still receiving offering 
envelopes, please let us know if you'd like to save the church some money by canceling your envelopes. Please 
contact the church office with this request. 

Offering Envelopes 

St. Andrew's Lutheran Church

Statement of Income and Expense

November of Fiscal Year 2018

Fund:  01 - General

Novenber 2018 YTD

Actual Actual

Current and Benevolence Giving 42,487.20$      422,941.02$ 

Expenses 33,202.46$      427,258.51$ 

Expenses under (over) Giving 9,284.74$        (4,317.49)$     

Current and Benevolence Giving 42,487.20$      422,941.02$ 

Budget 38,987.45$      446,961.95$ 

Giving (under) over Budget 3,499.75$        (24,020.93)$  

Debt Retirement Fund Balance as of 1/1/2018 18,742.51$      

Funds received in 2018 38,998.66$      

Thrivent Principal Payments in 2018 (35,293.28)$    

Thrivent Interest Payments in 2018 (5,198.72)$       

Current Debt Retirement Fund Balance 17,249.17$      

Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance as of 1/1/18 151,182.13

Principal Payments in 2018 (35,293.28)

Current Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance 115,888.85

The principal and interest payments on the Thrivent loan are paid from

            the Debt Retirement Fund and are not part of the Budget

 (35,293.28) 
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St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

Ministry Reminders 
JANUARY 6 
Counters: Mary Ann Jacobs & Dot Meador 
Flowers: Mary Lynn Tolleson 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Lib Hartman 
                     11:00 a.m. Judy Moir 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Theresa Henry 
                  11:00 a.m. Youth 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Lula Wilson 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Youth 
Lay Assistant: Kasarah Boiter 
Acolyte: Ben Godfrey 
Crucifer: Carter Godfrey 
Nursery: Georgia & Jason Godfrey 
Grounds: (January 5) Ron Walrath 
Council Collections:  Claire Birdsong,  
 Erin Johnson, Jay Folk 
Recycling: Claire and Layne Birdsong 
 
JANUARY 13 
Counters: Pat Dubose and Anita Murphy 
Flowers: TBD 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Christine Metts 
                     11:00 a.m. Shirley Swanson 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Hal Ray 
                  11:00 a.m. Nicholas Deglomine 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Tom Henry 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Deborah Slice 
Lay Assistant: Sarah Potts 
Acolyte: Gracie Daly 
Crucifer: Thomas Daly 
Nursery: Jenny Land 
Grounds: (January 12) John Mackenzie 
Council Collections:  Claire Birdsong,  
 Erin Johnson, Jay Folk 
Recycling: Phillip Jenkins 
 
JANUARY 20 
Counters: Bobbie Bell & Susan Beeler 
Flowers: Robert and Dollie Lunsford 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Lynwood & Carolyn Swittenberg 
                     11:00 a.m. Shirley Sanders 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Nicholas Deglomine 
                  11:00 a.m. Tom Bane 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Mary DeHihns 
                                                 11:00 a.m. Kristine Thompson 
Lay Assistant: Adam Lautenschlager 
Acolyte: William Cochrane 
Crucifer: Kaylee Schodowski 
Nursery: Carol Cochrane 
Grounds: (January 19) Bryan Potts 
Council Collections: Claire Birdsong,  
 Erin Johnson, Jay Folk 
Recycling:  Sharon Berger 
 

JANUARY 27 
Counters: Sharon Berger & Barbara Weaver 
Flowers: TBD 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Teresa Ratliff 
                     11:00 a.m. Barbara Galarneau, Jean Lail  
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Linda Hughes 
                  11:00 a.m. Anna Berger 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Nicholas Deglomine 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Steve Slice 
Lay Assistant: Sandra Holland 
Acolyte: Makenna Schodowski 
Crucifer: George Schodowski 
Nursery: Trisha Grambow 
Grounds: (January 26) Beth Mullins 
Council Collections:  Claire Birdsong,  
 Erin Johnson, Jay Folk 
Recycling: Whanna Bouknight 
 
 
FEBRUARY 3 
Counters: Mary Ann Jacobs & Dot Meador 
Flowers: TBD 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m.  
                     11:00 a.m.   
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Sharon Berger 
                  11:00 a.m. Nicholas Deglomine 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Rebecca Kelly 
                                                 11:00 a.m. Darrick Williams 
Lay Assistant: Brian Teusink 
Acolyte: Rebecca LaSalle 
Crucifer: Christa LaSalle 
Nursery: Kelly Williams 
Grounds: (February 2) Jason Godfrey 
Council Collections:  Phillip Jenkins, Georgia Godfrey, 
 Susie Derrick 
Recycling: Josh and Paulene Cruse 
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